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April 21 , 2016 

Subject: Design funding for Connector Segment E1 

Dear Mr. Defanti: 

Since you have been following the progress of the Connector for some time, I know you are aware of the recent 
approval of the CEQA Environmental Document for Segment D3/E1. This document and subsequent approval of 
the final alignment covers the 5.3-mile stretch between Prairie City Road and Latrobe Road in ElDorado County. 
With these approvals, JPA staff would like to solicit for Final Design and Right of Way acquisition services from a 
qualified engineering consultant team. While the cost of services for the Sacramento County portion (Segment D3) 
of the project can be funded using Measure A Sales Tax funding allocated to the Connector JPA, the short one-mile 
stretch in ElDorado County cannot be funded with Sales Tax dollars. And unlike the cost of the CEQA process for 
the El Dorado County portion (Segment E1) of the project, which was funded using a portion of your annual dues, 
the final design cost for E1 exceeds the remaining dues available, and must therefore be provided by El Dorado 
County using discretionary funds. We currently estimate the design cost for the E1 portion of the project to be 
$300,000 spread over a two to three year period. Currently available and expected annual JPA dues from El 
Dorado County could reduce that estimate to approximately $225,000. 

It has come to our attention that upcoming budget workshops by your Board of Supervisors will begin on Tuesday, 
April 26th, ahead of a formal presentation and request by the JPA to the Board, which is currently scheduled for May 
17th. Since decisions on budget priorities could be established prior to the JPA's scheduled presentation date, we 
respectfully request that this letter act as a placeholder for the upcoming design contribution request and that the 
Board of Supervisors add the design funds to the list of potential uses for available funds in FY 2016-17. I have 
spoken to Supervisor Mikulaco about this upcoming request and will continue to work with his office on the details 
and timing of the final design process. 

Please feel free to call me at 916-876-9095 if you have any questions regarding the action requested. I will be 
available to provide clarifications to the Board if necessary at the upcoming workshops. Thank you. 

Sincerely, 

Tom Zlotkowski 
Executive Director 

c. Supervisor Mikulaco and Board members 
Craig Schmollinger, CAO's office 
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